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[bookmark: _GoBack]The Classification and Subject Cataloging Policy Advisory Working Group of the American Association of Law Libraries met in Philadelphia in July 2015.
The Working Group (CSCAG) discussed again the application of law genre/form (g/f) terms as well as the general g/f terms in OCLC and in local catalogs retrospectively. The majority of the  catalogers present reported that they apply law and general g/f terms whenever they perform original cataloging in OCLC. The retrospective application of the terms remains a complicated issue. Some catalogers have identified strategies to search specific types of law materials in order to apply globally the appropriate law genre/form headings. CSCAG will collect and exchange the crosswalks between the g/f terms and the OCLC numbers of the bibliographic MARC records. This method may help the retrospective application of genre/form terms to local catalogs and possibly to the OCLC database. However, CSCAG has not yet started a conversation with OCLC.
Melody Lembke and Melissa Beck are co-authoring a new edition of Cataloging Legal Literature (CLL4). This work will be the guiding reference to law cataloging according to RDA. In addition to descriptive cataloging, CLL4 will be enhanced with appropriate information on law genre/form terms and classification. The work is conceived as an interactive tool; therefore its primary format will be electronic. However a print edition will also be published. The authors have asked CSCAG to contribute some advice or ideas on the classification of specific types of resources.
The CSCAG group continued a very lively discussion about the feasibility of a new narrower genre term Compiled statues to be used as an alternative to the already approved Statutes and codes. The new term would be used for a general collection of laws not on a particular subject.  The conversation continued for a few more weeks via email after more research was done. No official decision has yet been reached.
Jolande Goldberg, the Law Classification Specialist of the Library of Congress LS/Policy & Standards Division (PSD), reported that Class KIE-KIK Indigenous law: United States is edited/updated and ready for use. The LC Portal for Indigenous Peoples in the Americas is rapidly expanding and is being tested as an interactive tool that  also includes  Classes KIA-KIX for Indigenous Law.

In November,  CSCAG discussed the document Library of Congress Demographic Group
Terms Introduction and Guiding Principles for the Pilot May 11, 2015, revised November 3, 2015. The AALL final comments were sent to PSD. The law cataloging community is grateful for the new LCDGT vocabulary, but has some concerns about the application of those terms to bibliographic records. Law catalogers would prefer to limit the application of LCDGT to authority records.

